Greater Jefferson German Lake Association
Annual Meeting, May 24, 2014
MINUTES

President Scott Haas called the meeting to order at 10:05 AM at Marysburg Hall with 66 members in attendance.  Board members present were:  Scott Haas; Buster West, Vice President; Arne Jessen, Secretary; and Larry Wasmund, Treasurer; and Rick Connors.  Steve Schulte and Bob Schuttloffet were absent.  The agenda was presented and approved by consensus.	Comment by Arne Jessen: 

Minutes: Copies were available and distributed to members present. M/s/c/ to approve the minutes of the 2013 
	   Annual Meeting as written and dispense with the reading of the minutes. 

Treasurer’s Report:  A written copy of the treasurer’s report was distributed and discussed.  Treasurer Larry 
		      Wasmund reported that the association had $969.71 in cash and $365.23 in a money market
He emphasized the importance of members paying their dues and donations.  M/s/c to     accept the Treasurer’s report.

Old Business:  

1.  Interim Sherriff David Dietz was introduced by the president.  He stated there are 18 full time sheriff deputies, and 4 full time jailors.  There are 6 police departments in 14 townships with a 9 ½ million dollar budget.  He emphasized the importance of communication in matters of water safety– please call and report suspicious behavior or circumstances.  On June 7th fifty kids will come to the annual “Take a Kid Fishing” on East Jefferson with a dozen Viking players present.  David was very pleased to introduce Joe Kern, a new Deputy Sherriff on the Water.  Joe reported that 95% of offenses on the water is caused by out of area folks.  He expressed appreciation for the cooperation from home owners.  There are 28 lakes in the area with Jefferson – German chain the largest in southern Minnesota.	

2.  County Commissioner, Steven (Gump) Rohlfing was welcomed and introduced by the president to speak to the issues of sirens, County Road # 104 and septic systems, etc...  Sirens:  He reported that the County Board sought the assistance of the townships in paying the cost of the sirens on Jefferson- German lakes.  Cleveland Township agreed to pay $250 per siren per year for two sirens for a total of $500 annually and Elysian township had agreed to pay $250 per year for one siren.  This totals $750 per year from the townships.  County Road # 104:  Gump reported that the road was on the agenda of the County Board.  In 2015 it will be 10years since the road first came up for upgrading.  The money instead went to upgrade County Road # 26.  The County Board is committed to taking care of our roads and repairs.  All roads in the county will have no less than 10 ton capacity because of the prevalence of heavy trucks.	  Septic Systems:   Gump stated the County Board recognizes only 3 options for lake owners to be in compliance by December 321, 2017: holding tanks, individual septic systems, and cluster systems.  If lake owners want a fourth option: a sewer line, the commissioners must hear from the lake owners in large numbers with signatures and addresses. Gump stated that to include a sewer line as a fourth option a large number of petitions must come from the lake owners, He did not say how many except a very large number.  Deadline for these petitions to be in is June 15, 2015. (Note:  Buster West reported on a meeting of persons who wanted the county to include a fourth option, and distributed to interested members copies of petitions to be signed and returned to Buster by June 15 who will forward them to the County Board.  The County Board (made up of the elected commissioners) will take action on the petitions June 24, 2014.


Aaron Wills, Community Sewage Treatment Facilitator for the Cannon River Watershed Partnership, was introduced by the president.  Aaron is working with the County Board to conduct neighborhood   meetings around the Jefferson German chain for the purpose of helping homeowners become aware Page 2 – Jefferson G of the options available to have their septic systems become compliant.  Eleven neighborhood 
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areas have been identified and meetings will be held in June and July and into the fall.  There was much discussion and many opinions and questions were expressed.  Aaron stated he would provide a list of neighborhood meetings for the lake association.

Gump reported that a County loan program for filing system upgrades will be available up to $5,000     over 5 years at 3% interest.  Gump’s gave out his phone # 317-5095 and email address for members GumpRolhfing@gmail.cm, encouraged them to con tact him re questions on these matters.  He stated, “You (lake owners) are the stewards of the lakes.”

New Business:

1. Invasive Aquatic Species Permit and Grant for Spraying:  Arne Jessen reported that the DNR had approved a permit for our lake association to spray a total of 25 acres with herbicide designed to attack curly leaf weeds.  Our association received a grant of $2500.  Cost is $300 per acre.  The grant reduces that to $200 per acre.  Through our newsletter and web site our members were informed of the opportunity to spray in front of their property.  Signatures are required by DNR if spraying closer to shore than 150 feet; no signatures required for spraying beyond 150 feet from shore.  Members would pay the costs because our association does not have funds at this time.  Arne distributed materials from the DNR indicating on a lake map the areas approved for spraying through the grant application.: 3 acres on German, north of Beaver Dam Resort; 2 acres on East Jefferson, north of Summer Breeze Resort; 5 acres by Jefferson Shores on East Jefferson; 2.5 acres on West Jefferson; and 12.5 acres on Middle Jefferson creating a channel 50 feet wide from the passageway from West Jefferson to the entrance to East Jefferson.  A survey of all who participated in the spraying this year both under the grant and privately, will be conducted to evaluate our members’ assessment of results and effectiveness.  This will give us guidance for next year.  Arne thanked all who participated and especially those who provided leadership in their respective lake areas.

2. Election of Board Members:  The two year terms of Scott Haas, Buster West (who did not want to be reelected) and Arne Jessen were up for election.  The treasurer chaired the meeting at this point and opened the meeting for new nominations.   Ralph Johnson, Wayne Quarum, and Bill Kohn were nominated from the flood and each accepted the nomination.  M/s/c that nominations cease.  It was then m/s/c to cast a unanimous ballot for Scott, Arne, Ralph, Wayne, and Bill.  Together with Larry and Rick they will constitute the new board.  Officers and specific duty assignments for board members will occur at the organizational meeting of the board to be called by Scott early in June.

3. Buster West volunteered to continue to work with the newsletter, but felt the work of editor should be separated from the work of advertising.  These could be separated.  He called for volunteers to work with him on the newsletter and the association’s website.  Interested persons should contact Buster or a member of the board.

Adjournment:  The chair declared the meeting adjourned at 12:10 noon.

Fall Membership Meeting:  November 15, 2014, 10:00 A.M. St. Paul Lutheran Church by German Lake

Next Annual Meeting:  May 23, 2015, 10:00 A.M. Marysburg Hall at Marysburg Church, South of Middle Jeff

Respectfully Submitted,

Arne Jessen, Secretary

 
